

Part A • Grammar, Vocabulary and How to ...

GRAMMAR

1 Choose the correct words to complete the sentences.

- 1 Hi Jenny, **this** / **these** is my brother, Carl.
- 2 Can you pass me **those** / **these** pens over there?
- 3 This is a nice house. Do you live **here** / **there**?
- 4 Do you know the film *Titanic*? I love **those** / **that** film!
- 5 Can you see **those** / **these** boys in the park? They go to school with me.
- 6 I love Spain because it's usually sunny. I want to go **there** / **that** on holiday.

/6

2 Complete the conversations with the correct form of *have got*.

- 1 A: Bruce _____ a new phone.
B: Me too. I _____ a new pink phone!
- 2 A: _____ you _____ any money?
B: No, I _____ any.
- 3 A: Amy can't go to the shops. She _____ a car.
B: I _____ a car. I can drive her there.
- 4 A: _____ Helena _____ any brothers or sisters?
B: Yes, she _____ one sister.

/8

3 Choose the correct words to complete the text.

Henry likes where he lives a lot. ¹ **There is** / **There are** only five shops and one restaurant. To go to school, Henry takes the train. ² **There is** / **There are** a train station near his house and ³ **there is** / **there are** three trains a day to the big town.

⁴ **There is** / **There are** lots of trees and animals where Henry lives, and ⁵ **there isn't** / **there aren't** much noise. It is very quiet. He likes it because ⁶ **there isn't** / **there aren't** many people.

/6

VOCABULARY

4 Choose the correct words to complete the text.

Phillip's new house is lovely. He's really happy there. He has a big living room with a ¹ **table** / **TV** on the wall. On the opposite wall, he has a ² **paper** / **picture** of his family. The kitchen is very big. There are lots of ³ **cupboards** / **desks** where he puts his food, and there is a big ⁴ **oven** / **table** where he eats dinner. He works at home and has a study with a ⁵ **desk** / **sink**. He puts his laptop on this. Next to his laptop is a ⁶ **lamp** / **shower**, so he can work in the evenings. He also has books on the ⁷ **shelves** / **stairs** for his work. He also has a lot of ⁸ **plants** / **towels** in the garden. Phillip loves sitting and relaxing in his garden.

/8

5 Match the underlined words in the sentences (1–5) with their opposites (A–E).

- | | |
|---|---------|
| 1 This sofa is <u>soft and comfortable</u> . | A loud |
| 2 The music is <u>quiet</u> and relaxing. | B easy |
| 3 Ginny studies for a <u>long</u> time. | C short |
| 4 My flat isn't <u>large</u> , but I like it. | D hard |
| 5 Playing the guitar is <u>difficult</u> . | E small |

/5

6 Complete the definitions with the words in the box.

bathroom	bedroom	dining room	garage
kitchen	living room	study	

- 1 _____: the room to keep and cook food in
- 2 _____: the room with a table and chairs to eat meals in
- 3 _____: the room people sleep in
- 4 _____: the room people work in
- 5 _____: the place to keep a car
- 6 _____: the room that people wash in
- 7 _____: the room people relax and watch TV in

/7

HOW TO ...

7 Choose the correct answer (a, b or c).

1 ____ you like something to eat?

- a Could b Would c Do

2 ____ me take your coat.

- a Give b Have c Let

3 I can't. I'm ____ on Saturday.

- a busy b sorry c fine

4 That's ____ right. I'm fine.

- a all b good c the

5 ____ I get you a drink?

- a Do b Can c Would

/5

8 Put the words in the correct order to form sentences.

1 late / sorry / I'm

_____.

2 liked / glad / it / you

_____.

3 see / you / great / to

_____!

4 nice / how / you / of

_____.

5 for / are / these / you

_____.

/5

Total: /50

Part B • Listening, Reading and Writing

LISTENING

1 [Audio UT3.01] Listen to two people talk about a house. Match the numbers and adjectives (1–5) with the rooms (A–E).

- | | |
|----------|---------------|
| 1 three | A hall |
| 2 big | B living room |
| 3 little | C kitchen |
| 4 yellow | D bedrooms |
| 5 no | E dining room |

/5

2 [Audio UT3.01] Listen again. Are the statements True (T) or False (F)?

- | | |
|---|-------|
| 1 One bedroom is a study now. | _____ |
| 2 The house has two baths. | _____ |
| 3 The man can keep some of the furniture. | _____ |
| 4 The road is very busy. | _____ |
| 5 The man doesn't want the house. | _____ |

/10

READING

3 Read the text. Match the information (1–5) with the correct holiday apartments (A–E).

- | | |
|------------------------------------|-------|
| 1 It is in a very quiet place. | _____ |
| 2 It is in a busy place. | _____ |
| 3 It is near the sea. | _____ |
| 4 It is good for groups of people. | _____ |
| 5 It has a place to work. | _____ |

/5

HOLIDAY APARTMENTS

A: 15 Orchard Road

This house is in front of the beach. It has everything! Wifi, a big TV and a very big garden as well as towels, soap and shampoo. There is a bus stop in front of the house. The bus takes you to the town, but you can also drive to town. There is parking outside the house on the road.

B: The Gables

This is a lovely house next to the forest. There are two bedrooms and a big kitchen with an oven. There is no noise, and it is a perfect place to relax. You need a car to come here. There are no buses or trains nearby.

C: 62A The Plaza

This is an apartment on the ground floor. It is near lots of shops, cafes and nightlife. It is a great place to enjoy the city. There isn't any parking or a garden here. The apartment has wifi, a TV and one large bedroom. No pets, please.

D: Little Common

This house has three bedrooms, a large living room, a bathroom, a garage and a garden. This house doesn't have wifi, but there is a desk and lots of books in the living room. You can bring your pets here. The house is in a quiet road and is near the town.

E: The Golden Palace

This is a great house for lots of people. There are five bedrooms and three bathrooms. The house has a swimming pool, too! There is lots of information about the local area. You can do lots of different activities near here like tennis and walking. There is also a lake with boats!

4 Read the text again. Complete each sentence with one word from the text.

- | |
|--|
| 1 At 15 Orchard Road, you can get to town by car or _____. |
| 2 The Gables is near a _____. |
| 3 62A The Plaza doesn't have a _____. |
| 4 There isn't _____ at Little Common. |
| 5 There are lots of _____ you can do near The Golden Palace. |

/10

WRITING

5 Correct the underlined parts of the sentences.

- 1 Has you got any money?
- 2 There aren't much clothes shops near here, just one small one.
- 3 Janet have got three sisters.
- 4 There are some milk in the fridge.
- 5 Look over there! Those is my sister!

/5

6 Write a description of your favourite room in your house or apartment. Write about 80 words.

Include this information:

- What the room is.
- What is in the room.
- What you do in the room.

/15

Total: /50

Part C • Speaking

SPEAKING

1 Make questions and ask your partner.

- 1 Have / you / got / garden?
- 2 Is / a park / near your house?
- 3 How many / rooms / your house?
- 4 What / got / in your bedroom?
- 5 Where / like / going shopping?

/5

2 Answer your partner's questions.

/5

3 Describe the picture to your partner.



/10

Total: /20